Report on Selection candidates ICANN leadership training
September 2015

Introduction and Background. The ccNSO was invited to appoint two volunteers for the
ICANN leadership training in Dublin, from Wednesday 14 (start at 9 am) until Friday 16
October (5 pm) 2015. The training is intended for current ccNSO leadership (Councillors,
WG chairs) and potential leaders. Closing date for appointment was 31 August 2015.
Accommodation for participants will be covered and they will receive a stipend,
however travel to and from Dublin will NOT be covered under this programme.

Agreement on Procedure. At its meeting on 20 August 2015, the ccNSO Council agreed
to structure the appointment process in following manner:

* The chair of the ccNSO and two volunteers from Council will comprise the
selection committee. The two Councillors would not be eligible for the training,
nor associated with a ccTLD manager of a potential candidate.

* The secretariat would prepare a long list of WG chairs, Councillors etc.

* The selection committee would select the two candidates from that list.

After a call the selction committee comprised of the following members:
* Lesley Cowley
* Byron Holland
* Jordi lparraguirre

Selection criteria and actual process. According to the purpose of the leadership
training, it is intended for those community members who are currently in a leadership
position or are incoming.

In order to meet the purpose of the training the list of potential candidates would
include councilors, WG leads and participants of multiple WG, who are truly active and
contribute.

Based on the program of the training, the committee agreed that the training would be
in particular relevant to assist in increasing effectiveness and/or need to spend less time
and effort on leading and facilitating community work, and to be extensively exposed to
ICANN issues and other SO/ACs. Based on these criteria the list of potential candidates
was further limited.

The selection committee also agreed to select one candidate who is already in a
leadership position in the ccNSO and one who is potentially incoming.

As noted above, travel to the Dublin will NOT be covered under the program. Hence,
potential candidates would not only need to be attending the ICANN Dublin meeting
independent of the training, but also willing to spend 3 additional days.



Candidates. Based on above criteria, the selection committee selected the following
candidates:

e Katrina Sataki (.Iv)

* Alejandra Royos (.gt)

The candidates and organisers of the training were informed accordingly



